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Public Health Advisory : Boar's Head Provisions Co. Recalls Ready-To-Eat
Liverwurst And Other Deli Meat Products Due to Possible Listeria

Contamination
NOTE: NJDOH is requesting that during the course of routine inspections, local health
departments ensure that these products are no longer for sale.
WASHINGTON, July 26, 2024 – Boar's Head Provisions Co., Inc., a Jarratt, Va., establishment, is
recalling all liverwurst product produced by the establishment that is currently available in
commerce because it may be adulterated with Listeria monocytogenes, the U.S. Department of
Agriculture’s Food Safety and Inspection Service (FSIS) announced today. The company is also
recalling additional deli meat products that were produced on the same line and on the same day
as the liverwurst and, therefore, may be adulterated with L. monocytogenes. The company is
recalling approximately 207,528 pounds of products.
The ready-to-eat liverwurst products were produced between June 11, 2024, and July 17, 2024,
and have a 44-day shelf life. The following liverwurst products are subject to recall [view labels on
website]:      
3.5-lb. loaves in plastic casing, or various weight packages sliced in retail delis, containing “Boar’s
Head Strassburger Brand Liverwurst MADE IN VIRGINIA.” The products shipped to retailers bear
sell by dates ranging July 25, 2024, to Aug. 30, 2024, printed on the side of the packaging.
The other ready-to-eat deli meat products were produced on June 27, 2024. The following deli
meat products are subject to recall:
9.5-lb. and 4.5-lb. full product, or various weight packages sliced in retail delis, containing “Boar’s
Head VIRGINIA HAM OLD FASHIONED HAM” with sell by date “AUG 10” on the product
packaging.
4-lb., or various weight packages sliced in retail delis, containing “Boar’s Head ITALIAN CAPPY
STYLE HAM” with sell by date “AUG 10” on the product packaging.
6-lb., or various weight packages sliced in retail delis, containing “Boar’s Head EXTRA HOT
ITALIAN CAPPY STYLE HAM” with sell by date “AUG 10” on the product packaging.
4-lb., or various weight packages sliced in retail delis, containing “Boar’s Head BOLOGNA” with
sell by date “AUG 10” on the product packaging.
2.5-lb., or various weight packages sliced in retail delis, containing “Boar’s Head BEEF SALAMI”
with sell by date “AUG 10” on the product packaging.
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5.5-lb., or various weight packages sliced in retail delis, containing “Boar’s Head STEAKHOUSE
ROASTED BACON HEAT & EAT” with sell by date “AUG 15” on the product packaging.
3-lb., or various weight packages sliced in retail delis, containing “Boar’s Head GARLIC
BOLOGNA” with sell by date “AUG 10” on the product packaging.
3-lb., or various weight packages sliced in retail delis, containing “Boar’s Head BEEF BOLOGNA”
with sell by date “AUG 10” on the product packaging.                                  
The products subject to recall were distributed to retail deli locations nationwide. The products
shipped to deli retailers bear establishment number “EST. 12612” inside the USDA mark of
inspection on the product labels.
The problem was discovered when FSIS was notified that a sample collected by the Maryland
Department of Health tested positive for L. monocytogenes. The Maryland Department of Health,
in collaboration with the Baltimore City Health Department, collected an unopened liverwurst
product from a retail store for testing as part of an outbreak investigation of L. monocytogenes
infections. Further testing is ongoing to determine if the product sample is related to the outbreak.
Anyone concerned about illness should contact a healthcare provider.
FSIS is working with the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention (CDC) and state public health
partners to investigate the multistate outbreak of L. monocytogenes infections linked to meats
sliced at delis. As of July 25, 2024, 34 sick people have been identified in 13 states, including 33
hospitalizations and two deaths. Samples were collected from sick people from May 29, 2024, to
July 12, 2024. Additional information may be found on the CDC investigation notice, Listeria
Outbreak Linked to Meats Sliced at Delis. The investigation is ongoing, and FSIS continues to
work with the CDC and state partners.
Consumption of food contaminated with L. monocytogenes can cause listeriosis, a serious
infection that primarily affects people who are pregnant, aged 65 or older, or with weakened
immune systems. Less commonly, persons outside these risk groups are affected.
Listeriosis can cause fever, muscle aches, headache, stiff neck, confusion, loss of balance and
convulsions sometimes preceded by diarrhea or other gastrointestinal symptoms. An invasive
infection spreads beyond the gastrointestinal tract. In people who are pregnant, the infection can
cause miscarriages, stillbirths, premature delivery or life-threatening infection of the newborn. In
addition, serious and sometimes fatal infections can occur in older adults and persons with
weakened immune systems. Listeriosis is treated with antibiotics. Persons in the higher-risk
categories who experience flu-like symptoms within two months after eating contaminated food
should seek medical care and tell the health care provider about eating the contaminated food.
FSIS is concerned that some product may be in consumers’ refrigerators and in retail deli cases.
Consumers who have purchased these products are urged not to consume them and retailers are
urged not to sell these products with the referenced sell by dates. These products should be
thrown away or returned to the place of purchase. Consumers who have purchased these products
are also urged to clean refrigerators thoroughly to prevent the risk of cross-contamination.
FSIS recommends retail delis clean and sanitize all food and non-food surfaces and discard any
open meats and cheeses in the deli. Retailers may refer to FSIS’ guideline, Best Practices
Guidance for Controlling Listeria monocytogenes in Retail Delicatessens, for information on steps
to prevent certain ready-to-eat foods that are prepared or sliced in retail delis and consumed in the
home, such as deli meats and deli salads, from becoming contaminated with L. monocytogenes.
FSIS routinely conducts recall effectiveness checks to verify recalling firms noView as Webpagetify
their customers of the recall and that steps are taken to make certain that the product is no longer
available to consumers. When available, the retail distribution list(s) will be posted on the FSIS
website at www.fsis.usda.gov/recalls.
Consumers with questions regarding the recall can contact Boar’s Head Provisions Co., Inc.,
Customer Service at 1-800-352-6277. Media with questions can contact Elizabeth Ward, Vice
President of Communications, Boar’s Head Provisions Co., Inc., at media@boarshead.com.
Consumers with food safety questions can call the toll-free USDA Meat and Poultry Hotline at 888-
MPHotline (888-674-6854) or send a question via email to MPHotline@usda.gov. For consumers
that need to report a problem with a meat, poultry, or egg product, the online Electronic Consumer
Complaint Monitoring System can be accessed 24 hours a day at
https://foodcomplaint.fsis.usda.gov/eCCF/.
For additional information including lot codes and product photos:
https://www.fsis.usda.gov/recalls-alerts/boars-head-provisions-co--recalls-ready-eat-liverwurst-
and-other-deli-meat-products

Updated information from the NJ Department of Children and Families
The New Jersey Department of Children and Families, along with Advocates for Children New Jersey
(ACNJ) recently presented the online “Summer Forum Update”. This recording includes the latest

https://campaignlp.constantcontact.com/em/1138648755658/83e86bc8-1678-492a-9304-c5e9bdd37603
http://www.fsis.usda.gov/recalls
mailto:media@boarshead.com
mailto:MPHotline@usda.gov
http://url6291.njlincs.net/ls/click?upn=u001.GkPrkG55L2v7wBh5i-2FshzynzPORsdFNdL-2Fv7lKnXgh3A37rU9xFdK7Y2OD-2FpTq9eMRw0EwR3P3BrHAVy6rm-2FAQ-3D-3DXBKP_77J6GN5-2F1hQ1WsgQS6UfU7e-2Bw8gtR-2BhrpeDyrOOJ9EB90e9bvnv2YOPhC9p81yfa2COuf4iMQfdBHB19mbz0AgO6vzHXE5r2p-2B6GdpfEotStFLIbEHIPtWQWvQUdkaxl3YwdBKJmNuG3ziiycTbNAU3YJ53xKsuBM1N8w0DGL7UNilE0GSzJj2x4K59TjkvRXDcbM019zJ0OVpXor0Z-2Bpg-3D-3D
http://url6291.njlincs.net/ls/click?upn=u001.GkPrkG55L2v7wBh5i-2FshzyZ0DS6NyFIYb3gOgs0l79mIcaRXIru3IoNxyOfmARu5MpaoZ1C7HV3bvr-2BGmFVXH6EEmzzvhtygNsmaT-2FfEkG5KaTtXrxY5xTSyldJGXYz5g4Xf64KmeaIqLfoUx0SsLRB9OtQbtNG-2BM0SwT0s-2B6cWog-2BJnq8bS6JE0Z47QOuzyvDoo_77J6GN5-2F1hQ1WsgQS6UfU7e-2Bw8gtR-2BhrpeDyrOOJ9EB90e9bvnv2YOPhC9p81yfa2COuf4iMQfdBHB19mbz0Ag6r-2BV8zxpas9FBV3NlGJtx1i-2BIPeXEwcnDnjuoMSEwec-2Bj2NOz23ya3tS-2F-2BPhVqWJ7TIz2FekW1xRgYlZSJTgRq8mNfT-2B4fHpxtxCpFwWSz-2B-2BxpinkK7rtMqxchz46pBA-3D-3D


news and events impacting children and families in the child welfare system. You will hear about the
recently approved fiscal 2025 budget, the DCF Strategic Plan update, the Staffing and Oversight
Review Subcommittee (SORS) and various initiatives within NJDCF. Please see this link for the
recording: Check out 2024 ACNJ/NJ DCF Summer Forum Updates - Advocates for Children of New
Jersey

 
NJIN General Membership Meeting Minutes

Thank you to all who attended NJIN's General Membership
meeting this past Wednesday, the 17th of July. To access
the minutes from the meeting, click the blue button below.
A special thanks to Dr. Meg Fisher for her wonderful
presentation.

 
Our next General Membership meeting will take place on
September 18th at 12:00pm.

Meeting Minutes

From Paul Roman, your NJLBHA President:

I met these folks and dogs at an Army Reserve pre-deployment event this past
weekend. they are based in Bergen County and provide a great service to military as
well as civilian persons in need of rehabilitation.

https://acnj.org/2024-acnj-nj-dcf-summer-forum-webinar-recording/?utm_medium=email&utm_source=acnj-email&utm_campaign=child-welfare-forum&eType=EmailBlastContent&eId=bee80d61-efc2-475d-a3c9-17b392714b24
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Vice President, Children and Family
Health Institute (CFHI)
-Monmouth County

This exciting leadership opportunity provides
leadership in consequential public health programs
focused on addressing the social determinants of
health.

Link to Job Description

Teen Engagement and Mental Health Research Workshop
Good afternoon,

 
Our friends and partners over at The Hamilton Lab (Rutgers) are hosting an event to
bring teens from their youth advisory board and the community together and integrate them
into psychological research. They will be taught about the research process and then
supported in creating projects with the Hamilton Lab's de-identified data! 

 
If this sounds like something the youth in your community would be interested in
participating in, please use the link below to sign up. 

 
Link - https://rutgers.ca1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_cFLqU9O68biThJQ?
Q_CHL=qr 

 
See the attached flyer for more information. 

https://careers-vnahg.icims.com/jobs/8919/vice-president%2c-children-and-family-health-institute-%28cfhi%29/job
https://www.thehamiltonlab.org/
https://rutgers.ca1.qualtrics.com/jfe/form/SV_cFLqU9O68biThJQ?Q_CHL=qr
https://files.constantcontact.com/acd21cc1901/3331d748-299d-43c1-b1a3-a7a26248e644.png?rdr=true




Read Virus Updates

July 03, 2024

Horizon Blue Cross Blue
Shield of New Jersey and the National Fitness Campaign

Horizon Blue Cross Blue Shield of New Jersey has joined forces with the National Fitness
Campaign (NFC) to bring free, accessible, world-class fitness to every corner of New Jersey. Learn
more about this life-changing initiative. 
Brewing in the heart of the Garden State, a wellness revolution is underway. Horizon Blue Cross
Blue Shield of New Jersey, the state's largest health insurer, has joined forces with the National
Fitness Campaign (NFC) to bring free, accessible, world-class fitness to every corner of New
Jersey. This dynamic partnership is more than just a health initiative; it’s a commitment to
transform the wellness habits of millions, one community at a time. This also means that there is
$500,000 of grant funding available to qualified communities. 
Fitness Courts are a unique innovation in the fitness landscape and combined with Horizon Blue
Cross Blue Shield of New Jersey’s extensive reach; they are set to significantly impact public
health across the state. By installing these Fitness Courts in local parks, college campuses, and
public spaces, communities eliminate barriers to exercise and make it easier for people to
incorporate physical activity into their daily routines. 
The League and NFC have begun documenting the stories of transformation and triumph
that emerge from this groundbreaking collaboration. The campaign is spreading statewide
with several New Jersey communities already partnering and investing, including Maywood,
Garfield, Roselle, Green Brook Township, Toms River Township, The College of New Jersey, and
two in New Brunswick. We look forward to continuing to support more communities in this
partnership. 
New Jersey League of Municipalities members have priority access to learn more about this life-
changing initiative. To learn more and qualify for funding, please fill out this short contact form to
request a 30-minute briefing: nationalfitnesscampaign.com/newjersey. 
Contact: Ciara Bradley, League Research Associate, Cbradley@njlm.org or 609-695-3481 x128.

View it on website July/Aug

To all board members and local health
officials: Please reproduce this flyer and
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https://chatgpt.com/c/nationalfitnesscampaign.com/arizona
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distribute as appropriate.

See Full Flyer June-Sept

Public Health Council Access

Establishing Sustainable Funding for
Public Health Departments

Read Full Article June/July
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